CYPRESS POINT HOA BOARD MEETING
MINUTES
September 16, 2015
ROLL CALL – QUORUM 

The Cypress Point HOA Board of Directors meeting was held on Wednesday, September 16, 2015, at Lewis Companies, 9828 Bluebonnet Blvd Ste F, Baton Rouge, LA.   A quorum of directors was present.  In attendance were Rosemary Bickford, Sidney Vallon, Silvia Carboni, and Brenda Williams from the board of directors.  Also present were Elizabeth Swoope, owner in Cypress Point HOA, and Kathryn Gutierrez with Lewis Companies.   

OPENING COMMENTS 

The meeting was called to order at 6:40 P.M. by B. Williams.  

APPROVAL OF JUNE 24, 2015 MINUTES
R. Bickford moved to approve the minutes with minor corrections of the July 29, 2015, board of directors meeting. S. Vallon seconded the motion, all were in favor.

FINANCIALS 

Review and Discussion of Financials

K. Gutierrez reviewed current financial statements.  A review of the owner summary and 12 month cash flow took place.  Current balances in the accounts were $43,192.06 in operating, $6,561.72 in the insurance account, and $6,041.57 in the reserve.

OLD BUSINESS 
Sale of Common Area

R. Bickford recommended blowing up the map for the annual meeting and locating the lots adjacent to the common property and asking the membership for approval to sell that property.  If approved, owners would then request permission to purchase, get the property appraised, and pay that price for the land.  E. Swoope recommended getting square footage of the area and the association to have a price prior to the meeting to be given to the owners.  B. Williams will call her realtor for a recommendation of an appraiser.
Pool Area
The pool hours sign has been replaced.  One chair is starting to get in bad condition.  The board would like to wait to replace the chair.  Board would like the toilet paper holder replaced. E. Swoope offered to let the association borrow one of her cameras that she had discussed at a previous board meeting.
Welcome Packets
The board would like everything on the website in the welcome packet.  S. Vallon would like it to be something put together professionally.  In addition the board members would like included: vendors, pool info, annual meeting schedule, garbage days, and definition of a townhome.

NEW BUSINESS
Annual Meeting

Annual meeting is scheduled and will be held at 7:00 pm.  The meeting notice was reviewed and will be finalized at the next board meeting.

Baton Rouge Water 
Kathryn did not have an update.  B. Williams asked that K. Gutierrez stay on top of the water company as they tend to take a long time to get things done.
Tree Trimming
K. Gutierrez got two bids to raise the entire canopy of the drives.    The board discussed it and would like a revised price to trim the two oaks by 8570 and the trees touching the buildings along the main street.  B. Williams recommended getting a price from BIGGZ who did the trees in the front. 
NEXT MEETING    
The next board of directors meeting will take place Wednesday, October 14, 2015, at the Lewis Companies office at 6:30 PM.  
ADJOURNMENT 

With no further business, R. Bickford motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:17 PM.  The motion was seconded by S. Vallon, all were in favor.
